	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2022/2467/P

	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Josh Lawlor


	Apollo Studios, Unit 4

Charlton King's Road

London

Camden

NW5 2SW

	Proposal(s)

	Change of use from office (Class E) to residential (Class C3).

	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	0
	No. of responses


	0

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	0
1
0

	Summary of representations 


	The Kentish Town Neighbourhood Forum made the following comment:
The site has 14 units, 11 of which have already received permission for change of use from office use to residential (Class C3). According to the applicant, unit 4 has been unoccupied for 2 years and under-occupied for the previous 5 years. The applicant argues that this is due to changing work patterns (working from home) and that a more appropriate site for the studios has been found elsewhere in the borough, so no job loss would occur. KTNF favours protecting workspace, however takes into consideration that the adjacent units at this site have already been changed from offices to residential use, and that there is a pressing need for more housing. 

At a gross internal floor area of 180m2, this would become a huge luxury 3 bed flat, and not affordable to many.  Minimum space standard for a 3bed home (for 6 people) is 95m2. It would be more suitable to provide housing either for a larger family (4 or 5 bed) or subdivide into two smaller 90 sqm flats.
The Kentish Town Neighbourhood Plan promotes respect for green issues and sustainability and encourages energy efficient design and renewable energy. However, sustainability, insulation, energy, carbon, or biodiversity are not at all addressed. We would encourage low energy design such as passive house, increasing insulation levels, solar panels for example.
Officer Response:

The forum’s comments on the loss of office space are noted and the justification for the loss of office and new housing is provided in the reasons for approval within the decision notice.

A three bedroom flat is identified as having a high priority within the Dwelling Priority Table (Local Plan H7), and the council cannot insist that the unit be subdivided into two smaller units or that an even larger unit is created. It is noted that the applicant could increase the occupancy of the unit later.
This is a change of use application and not a new build therefore the housing is not assessed under Local Plan sustainability and energy efficiency policy. 



	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission


